CPC Meeting minutes November 17, 2010.

Meeting called to order at 7:08 pm.

Members present: Patty Norton, Allan Clemons, Dave Harris, Bill Strait, Laura FitzGerald-Kemmett, Bill Clay and John Kemmett. Phil Lindquist and Bob Sears entered at approximately 7:20 pm.

Welcome Margaret Murray as new CPC clerk.

Minutes from last meeting aproved 7:0:0.

OUTSTANDING BILLS

Motion to pay legal fees of 11/20/2009 for \$367.50 and of 01/13/2010 for \$192.50 by Bill Clay. John Kemmet 2nd the motion. Vote taken 7:1:0.

There are funds of \$530.00 remaining from the CPA restoration of town records project. Patty Norton motioned to move these funds back to the CPC general unallocated fund. Bill Strait 2nd the motion. Vote taken 8:0:0.

OLD BUSINESS

Thomas Mill discussion. Will talk about at Selectmans meeting in 2 weeks.

Poor Meadow Brook - no answer on grant per Laura Kemmett.

Camp Kiwanee firehouse project - Need to schedule meeting with Dave Blauss, Al Hanscom, Phil Lindquist and John Kemmett to discuss.

Bob Sears to contact the Assessor regarding assessors project.

Reroofing projects by Historical Society (Hearse and 2-holer) and Historical Commission (Bonney house): each had 4 bids by competent contractors. Laura to contact DOR.

Signage - Patty Norton to bring in examples. Need 2 signs, one temporary, one permanent. Patty called 2 places in Yarmouth and Sandwich and they suggested to have the cost included in the project. Received quotes of about \$300.00. Not sure if that was per sign.

NEW BUSINESS

Discussion regarding funding cycle. Do we want to do October cycle or April? Do we skip a cycle? Always be open for pre-aplications.

John Kemmett to research deed restrictions for acquisition of conservation property.

We want to invite other groups to our meetings to keep lines of communication open as to what projects they are working on and understanding our regulations, etc. We want to invite the State Dept. of Conservation and Recreation possibly for the December meeting. The Selectmen for the January meeting. Camp Kiwanee for March meeting. Other committees to invite are: Town forest, finance, council on aging, Plymouth County Hospital re-use committee and Green Hanson.

Use March meeting for Open Forum, 03/16/2011.

Laura would like to have a press release once a month.

We want to spend time planning and being thoughtful and having a vision as to what to focus on for the future.

Coalition meeting in April, 2011, at Bridgewater State College

Next meeting is December 15, 2010 at 7:00 pm.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm. Vote 9:0:0.

Respectfully submitted by CPC Clerk Margaret Murray